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Dear Praying Friends,

A few days ago I was showing my parents around the historic city of Oak Ridge, Tennessee when we happened 
to meet a deaf friend. She requested that I interpret a funeral for her family the next day. This was the second 
funeral that my wife and I have been involved in as interpreters since our last letter. These are open doors to share
God's love and grace with hearing and Deaf who have questions about eternity.

Our good friend and supporting pastor, David Cross met his savior the day before
Easter. With the Lord’s help, he fought cancer for 12 years. Through everything that
was going on in his life, he was a great example and role model for his family and the
church. He will be missed. The ministry of the church will continue strong because of
Pastor Cross’ preparation for this time and his sensitivity to the Holy Spirit’s leading.

Graduations
We were able to attend the graduation of my younger brother when he received his

Doctorate in Nursing Practice (DNP) a couple of weeks ago. Our son graduated from
high school this past weekend. It is hard to believe that he is old enough for this.
However, he has shown great maturity over the last few months. That makes it easier
to believe that he is ready, even if we aren’t. You can see pictures from these
graduations at dpeach.com.

Preaching Opportunities
I have preached in two different deaf churches in the last few weeks. I also voice interpreted for our good 

friend Ronnie Rice when he preached in a hearing church in our area. I look forward to spending 2 weeks with 
Bro. Ronnie and Allen Snare this summer as I preach at the Bill Rice Ranch for deaf camps.

Right Place, Right Time
On a Wednesday night a few weeks ago the young people stayed with the adults instead of going to their 

normal youth classes. The interim pastor wanted us to spend more time together in prayer after the death of 
Pastor Cross. I prayed with some of the young people. When we finished praying and were just chatting, one of the
young boys casually said to me, “I’ve been wanting to talk with someone about getting saved.”

What a wonderful open door to step through! I prayed with him and went to talk with one of the youth 
workers about his decision. When I returned, I asked the other two boys if they were saved. One confidently 
replied that he was. The other boy responded with long pauses between his words, “Yes. I think. Actually, I don’t 
know.” I was privileged to share Bible verses and pray with him to be saved.

Training School
Our biggest meeting of the year for the mission board is coming up in a few weeks. Please pray for us as we 

teach various classes to our new missionaries and some of our veterans. Some classes will be office procedures 
while others will be focused on being more effective ministers for the Lord. Training week is June 22-26. We 
would appreciate your prayers for this important meeting.
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